WADSWORTH HUNT CLUB

Hunt Club News

On the Web:

http://www.wadsworthhuntclub.org

Mailing Address:

Wadsworth Hunt Club PO Box 85 Wadsworth, Ohio 44282

Grounds Address:

8445 Leatherman Road Wadsworth, Ohio 44281

Officers:

President:

Ron Jones 330-607-4211 Rjones046@neo.rr.com

Vice President:

Bud Freeman 330-925-3317 Budf60@embargmail.com

Membership Secretary:

John Pfeister 330-618-5089 Jp78whs@aol.com

Recording Secretary:

Carol Pfeister 330-601-6135 cjpfeister@aol.com

Treasurer:

Jerry Sciarini 440-412-2324 Wadhuntclub.treasurer@gmail.com

Webmaster:

Rich Sponsler 330-336-7860 webmaster@wadsworthhuntclub.org

Meetings:

3rd Tuesday of the month, 7:30pm, location **TBA**

Monthly Meeting Minutes

The <u>May</u> meeting of the WHC was called to order by President Ron Jones. Approximately 17 members were present.

President's Message: First and foremost I want to apologize for the miscommunication on the location of the May meeting. We are now meeting on the club grounds and not at the Eagle's Club. I also want to thank the 10 club members that helped with the construction of the 3D archery range. We made headway but another work day will be scheduled. The handgun shelter is coming along but not complete so please do not use this area until 100% competed. As noted by our webmaster, due to the Blue Tip festivities, the June meeting will be the 4th Tuesday of the month, June 27-mark your calendar.

Correspondence: None

Officer's Reports:

President: Our projects are coming along. We ran into a problem replacing the current club house with a pole barn

Vice Pres: Not present
Treasurer: Not present, no
financial report

Membership Secretary: Not present

Recording Secretary: Not

present

Webmaster: Nothing to report. Big thank you for keeping our web site up to date.

Committee Reports:

Conservation League: No report

Range: No report

Archery Range: 3D target range about half completed.
Charitable Works: No report

Youth Programs: (free for kids)

Fishing Camp: Fishing camp went extremely well in spite of the weather. Kids had a great time and are already looking forward to next year. Big thanks to John Pfeister for organizing this event. Member Russ Mackiewicz even caught a record bass (look close)!!!



Way to go Russ!

First Shots: Saturday, July 29, 9am-1:00pm. Free for kids and accompanying adult. Registration required, contact Ron Jones (330) 607-4211

Youth Pheasant Hunt: Scheduled for Saturday, Nov. 4. Kids 16 years of age and older will need a valid hunting license. Members are

Hunt Club News

(Youth Pheasant Hunt Cont.)

encouraged to help. Space is limited so call Wade Bishop (330) 334-5176 to register. Wade needs hunting dogs, preferably pointers, to help make this event memorable for the kids. If you have dogs or know someone who has dogs please contact Wade.

Old Business:

- **1.** No one has won Big Coyote Contest. If you harvest a coyote, register the harvest at Chuck's Barbershop.
- 2. Projects update: Handgun shelter and 3D archery range coming along nicely. At this time we could not secure a building permit to replace the current club house structure with a pole barn. The board will discuss and report back to membership.
- **3.** Recommendations for changes to our Constitution will be forthcoming.
- **4.** We will need to update our sign at the entrance to the club grounds.
- **5.** Range rules for use of handguns are under review.
- 6. This year's major raffle will consist of three prizes:

 1st Henry rifle, either 44 or 4570

 2nd Crossbow package

 3rd \$300 Visa Card

 Only 400 tickets will be sold at \$10 each. All members are encouraged to purchase a ticket or two.

 Drawing will be at our annual fish fry.

New Business:

1. Discussions began regarding the fish fry; scheduled for Sunday,

Sept. 24. Free to club members and immediate family. We will conduct two card raffles for shotguns, one 12 gauge adult and one 20 gauge youth. Members are encouraged to begin collecting items for our door prizes and Chinese raffles from local businesses. All donations are tax deductible and upon request, a tax exempt number can be given to businesses for their records. Contact Dana Whipp for details (330) 608-6589. Further discussion at the June meeting.

- **2.** We are looking for volunteers to help with the First Shots program. Contact Ron Jones if interested (330) 607-4211
- **3.** Tag Sale scheduled for Saturday, August 12. Each member is asked to donate two items tagged with a yard sale type price. NO TVs. More later.

Announcements: None

Future Events:

Youth/Adult First Shots: July 29

Tag Sale: August 12 Fish Fry: September 24

Youth Hunting Camp: Oct. 5, 6, 7, 8 Youth Pheasant Hunt: Nov. 4

<u>Door Prizes:</u> Virgil Cotner, Dan Wotring, Dana Whipp, Paul Bicksler, Ed Steel, Rob Peters, Jim Farnsworth, Rich Sponsler, Bob Witschey, Scott Wasley

50/50 Winner: Did not conduct

Next Meeting: June 27, 7:30 p.m.

Club Grounds

Adjournment: 8:30 pm.